MYHA Board Meeting

February 4, 2008  7:00 p.m.

Bill Keyes Cheverolet

President Aaron Keopple called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. Present were:  Mary Kerg, Kristi Hendrickson, Mike Husby, Julia Tronnier, Elton Fennell, and Burke Welch

Absent;  Pam Zahorik, Tami Dent- Jackson
Mission and Vision was read by Mary Kerg

Member Comments-   

Tim McCulloch- Dual Rostering concerns, for the fees that are applied for the dual rostering at the girls level, less practices and moved up the girls cause they needed it for team numbers.  Believe the fee is Fee is $50.00 for the policy but would like to see this reviewed for next year.
Treasurer’s Report- Income for the 31 days ending January 31, 2008 was $12,137.  Expenses for this same period were $6,861.  
Current balance in the checkbook approx  $42,000. February Ice Payment will be mailed out next week, and final Ice Payment is due in March $22,100.

Current balance in the checkbook approximately $42,000 and then Ice Payment is due in March $22, 000
Motion by Mary Kerg to approve Treasurer Report as presented, Second by Mike Husby. Motion Carries.

Menomonie Ice Board Meeting- no update
Hockey Operations

Coaching Evaluations are being handed out at all levels with a full report to the board next month.

Questions were:  Having a great time in hockey this year, better skater, better team member, Team/Skater and Parents are having fun.

Same questions for the parents.

U12 Coach-requested reimbursement for the hotel in Hayward.  One night was covered by 2 parents.  
Motion by Mike Husby to have the coaching stipend for the travel costs, Second by Mary Kerg.  Motion Carries.

General Operations

Work Assessment Report-
Hours worked

LTS-407.25
    PeeWee-473.50

Mite-725.25        Bantam-303.50

Squirt-596.75      Girls- 539.50

Total= 3046.25
Actual Outstanding Hours 824.75 

We need to look a the work assessment process and how the hours are being assessed.  Will possibly be looking at a sub-committee to review hours.
Registration at the Awards Banquet- holding off doing registration during this event.

Outstanding fees currently with payment plans, dual rostering fees approximately outstanding $1000.00.
Concessions Report
Concession sales from December 16, 2007 through January 15, 2008 was $8218.70
Wages spent to date is $1500.00 
$2000 outstanding merchandise   total sales $7,000

Pro Shop- still would like to be open during tournaments.  Overall very successful. Will have the pro shop again next year. 

Tournaments

All tournaments in January went very well.  Currently still filling tournaments. 
Bantam tournament was very successful, one team forfeited at the 7th place level. 
Revenues for Tournaments received this far  $16,500
Squirt A/B- $5400.00

Mite $1800.00

Girls U12  $975.00   

Girls U8  $885

PeeWee B $3,850.00

Bantam $3,525.00

Approximate Total is $3,525.00

Scheduling

Officials are set up for the WAHA Playoffs and schedule is final.
February ice schedule was difficult due to the playoffs schedule and not knowing when teams will play.  The schedule will change as more information comes regarding team playoffs.
Fundraising

Currently talking with a possible new vendor for our wreaths next year.

Discussion regarding equipment Suggested moving from red to black. 
Motion by Mary Kerg transition to black breezers and black helmets over a 3-5 year period and the association will still provide for skaters, Second by Elton Fennell. Motion carries.  
Ice and Recognition Update
Tentatively planning on having the awards banquet the week after spring break. Still working on the speaker. 

Annual Meeting possibly the first week in April. 

Communications

No update.
New Business

Currently trying to recruit new board members.

Motion to adjourn at 9:35 p.m. by Aaron Keopple and Second by Burke Welch.  Motion carried.
